CHEDISTON AND LINSTEAD GROUPED PARISH COUNCIL

A Meeting was held on Monday 24th November 2014 7.30 pm in the Chediston Village Hall. 

Mintues

1. The Vice-Chairman welcomed Councillors and members of the public.  Those in attendance were Janet Heath, Paul Starks, Sheila Clifford, Roger Wilkinson and JoannaWareham.

2. Apologies for absence were received from Graham Downing and Terry Tooze.

3. There were no declarations of Interest to record.

4. The minutes of the meetings held on 15 September 2014 had been previously circulated and were recorded as a true and accurate account of the meeting and duly signed and dated.

5. Matters arising from the minutes not covered by the agenda:- (6) Julie Hinton PSCO was notified of the thefts of money and supplies from outside residents homes and responded by saying that all crimes should be reported to the local police so they can be aware.

The meeting closed at 7.40pm for the public forum.

6. Public Forum - David Mantell provided an account of monies spent for the photo competition.  It had been a huge success and  a great community occasion.  2015 Calendars are available  detailing 12 of the most popular photos.  Gilbert Burroughs is to step down from the Charity Commission and has been replaced by John Whale.      Joan Williamson raised the issue of replacing the current chairs in the school room. Councillors Burroughes said there may be available funds from his 2015/16 budget for such a purpose as it would be a benefiet the the community.  We will Agenda the item at the next parish meeting. Councillor Burroughes had e-mailed his latest reports (they were put into the circulation folder).  It has been decided that Suffolk Coastal DC will be relocating to new offices in Station Road Melton and there will be no cost to tax payers. Following elections, Peasenhall and Yoxford will be a 13 parish ward.  The County Divisional Network Meeting was cancelled.  24 Parishes meet every 6 mongths and the next meeting will be mid February.  The payment for our trees and guards should be received shortly.  There is still an outstanding amount from the Highways budget but this will be resolved.  There is some roadworks at Roxstone Corner where a culvert is being replaced along with some general maintenance and preparation work for the new braodband access.  The B1123 has had the go-ahead for complete resurface work which will take place during the next two years.

The meeting resumed at 7.50pm.                               

7. The B1123 is causisng great concern following heavy rainfall, significant flooding across the whole road on the Linstead side of  Bridge Road was recently experienced with a number of people turning in the road to find alternative routes.  Flooding has also been recorded outside the Linstead Church.  There is a blocked culvert on the top of the hill.  Clerk to write the the field owner to remind him of his respnsibilities.  The Environmental Agency has said that maintenance works would be carried out over the winter 2014/15.

8. Precept 2014/15 initial draft document was circulated and Councillors agreed to a request for £3000 for 2015/16.

7.55pm – Julie Hinton PCSO joined the meeting, she reported that no crimes 
had been reported.  She stressed that residents should be vigilent 
about heating oil.  Make sure that tanks are locked, advice about 
security can be obtained from Suffolk Police.

9. There is a Clerk briefing/training session about local elections 2015, the Clerk asked if she could attend.  The cost will be £20.  Councillors agreed to her attenance.

10. Halesworth Campus Board – Bud Simpkin has requested that he attend a Parish Meeting in the new year to tell us about the progress of the Halesworth Campus.  Councillors welcomed this opportunity to hear about the Campus.  Clerk to notify him of the dates of next years meetings.

11. Dates for 2015 meetings – it has been decided that meetings will be held on the 3rd Monday of each month, starting with a meeting on 19 January in the Linstead Village Hall.

12.  Building works at Clare Cottage, Chediston have raised concern.  The Clerk spoke to Chris Hardon, Planning Officer and he said that an enforcement case had been opened in respect of the building works and he would be visiting the property.

13. Finance – report from Clerk was circulated.

     14.
Correspondence                                                                            
Remittance advice from Suffolk County Council  - precept          
Nominations 2015 Suffolk Coastal Business & Community Awards      
Thank you letter written by David Mantel following photo competition   
Success in obtaining award from Community Enabling Budget       


Correspondence for circulation.                                                       SALC – AGM meeting – Annual Report


                  Public consultation – Community Infrastructure Levy          
    Planning Practice Guidance – Housing Assessment    

          Pre-appliication charges for planning advice    


        Clerks and Councils Direct 




         Local Plan – site allocations and area specific policies – invite  to being involved                                                          


        World of Planning – joint venture SCDC and WDC     

     Reports by Councillor Stephen Burroughes                 

        SALC “open and accountable”




          CAS – Volunteer Project for young people                                                                         

    15.  There were no urgent matters  to recprd                                                                                                                                                                                    

     16.  Date for the next meeting Monday 19 January 2015.

           The meeting closed at 8.25pm.

Signed …..................................................   Dated …...................................                                                                    

